Unit 1 Dream homes 单元测试卷

温馨提示:			
本试卷共分第Ⅰ卷	≸和第Ⅱ卷两部分,第Ⅰ卷》	为客观题,第Ⅱ卷为主测	见题;满分为 100 分,考试时
间为 100 分钟。			
请同学们将【答案	《】写在答 题 卡上,务必注意	该你的书写。	
	第1卷(客來	观题 共55分)	
I .单项选择(15)			
1.My uncle John would	like a big house for	his family.	
A.buy	B.buying	C.to buy	D.buys
2.My sister often	_ the beach on the balcony.		
A.look out of	B.look out	C.look out at	D.look for
3.Mary has be	droom in the new flat.		
A. she's	B. her's	C. her own	D. her own's
4. We would like to chat	friends the	Internet.	
A.with; in	B.to; in	C.with; on	D.to; on
5.How can we read 6,42	25, 200?		
A. Six million four hu	ndred, twenty-five thousand a	nd two hundred.	
B.Six million four hundred and twenty-five thousand two hundred.			
C.Six million four hundred and twenty-five thousand and two hundred.			
D. Six million and four hundred twenty-five thousand and two hundred			
6.——Hi, Amy! Do you often go to the park on Sundays?			
——Yes. 1 often go to the park with my friends and we often there.			
A.have meals	B. have a shower	C. cook meals	D. have fun
7.Apark is the best place kites. I often go there at weekends.			
A. fly	B. to fly	C. flying	D. flies
8. If you have any problem, you can ask your teacher you.			
A.help	B.helps	C.to help	D.helping
9. Mike has a swimming pool in his house. It 40 long.			
A.has; meters	B.have; meter	C.has; meter	D.have; meters
		1	

10. Andy is a good student a	nd he is always the first _	school in his clas	S.
A. to get to	B. get to	C. gets to	D. to get
11.We plant trees i	n our hometown in spring	every year.	
A. thousands of	B. thousand of	C. five thousand o	f D. five thousands
12. Helen has much time _	with her classmates	lunchtime. An	d he always has a great time
_ with each other.			
A.chatting; on; chatting	B.to chat; at; chatting	C.to chat; at; to ch	atting D.to chat; on;
chatting			
13. Wu Dajiang, a	Chinese skater, set a new	world record at the Short	t Track World Cup last year.
A. 25-years-old	B. 25 year old	C.25-year-old	D. 25 years old
14. There is a big clock towe	r called Big Ben in	:	
A.London	B. Paris	C. Tokyo	D. Moscow
15.—This year, I am sure	I can learn English well?		
<u> </u>			
A.Congratulations	B.Thank you	C. Yes, please	D.Good luck to you
II.完形填空(10 分)			
Mike and his family (1	6) near the sea. T	heir house is not very b	ig, but it is beautiful. There (17)
big trees and a small garden	in front (18) thei	r house. They plant flow	ers in the garden. Some are red;
some are white (19)	some are blue. Mike and	his family love (20)	garden very much.
(21) Mike and	d his sister go to school ((22) bus. The b	us is comfortable. There are air
conditioners in the bus. An	d it is a double-decker b	ous. After school, they s	ometimes help their mum (23)
some shopping in the Shopp	oing Center, and sometim	es help their dad in the g	garden. At weekends, they often
take some photos by the sea.	. (24) summer, the	ey often go swimming (2	5) their parents.
16.A.live	B.lived	C.living	D.living
17.A.are	B.is	C.was	D.be
18.A.to	B.for	C.at	D.of
19.A.but	B.or	C.at	D.and
20.A.they	B.them	C.their	D.theirs
21.A.A11	B.Both	C.Some	D.Two
22.A.on	B.by	C.take	D.sit

23.A.do	B.doing	C.does	D.did
24.A.In	B.On	C.At	D.To
25.A.and	B.or	C.of	D.with

Ⅲ.阅读理解(30)

A

Most young boys don't like growing flowers and watering them. But for 16-year-old Angus, working in the garden isn't just a hobby—it has changed his life.

Angus has a special illness and his IQ(智商) is lower than a normal boy. Six months ago, he started learning how to grow flowers. Now he spends hours in the garden growing flowers, watering and looking after them. "Before working in the garden, it was difficult for Angus to concentrate in class and sometimes he didn't want to go to school," says his mother Kim. "Now he can't wait to go to school and he is happy every day. We can see Angus is able to work in a garden center in the future."

Research(研究) shows that working in the garden improves <u>mental</u> health. In the past, soldiers in Egypt treated their mental problems after war by working in the garden. Even now, some doctors advise people to work in the garden to treat their mental health problems. And doctors also advise young people like Angus to work in the garden.

The lives of hundreds of children in Britain with a special illness like Angus, have been changed by this special kind of education. When working in the garden, children have a chance to learn a lot of important skills, such as how to work with other people and how to take care of plants. Besides, the children become more confident after working in the garden.

26.Angus began to half a year ago.		
A. need special help	B. learn how to grow flowers	
C. learn a special illness	D. hate his mother	
27. After working in the garden, Angus		
A. likes going to school	B. is not happy any more	
C. accepts doctor's advice	D. wants to be a soldier	
28. Which of the following is TRUE about working in the garden?		
A. Doctors don't advise young people to use this way.		
B. Research shows that it is difficult for women to use this way.		

C. The way has been used to treat health problems for a long time.

- D. The way can be used to treat all the problems.
- The underlined word in the third paragraph means in Chinese.

A.身体的

B心脏的

C.表面的

D.精神的

30. What is the last paragraph mainly about?

- A. How to take care of flowers.
- B. How to get a chance to learn things.
- C. Advantages(好处) of working in the garden for children.
- D. The activities children can do in a garden.

В

Dear Kitty,

Good news! We have a new flat! The rooms are small, but they are comfortable. There are more rooms here than in our old flat. This is good because now I have my own room. In the old flat, I share one with my sister.

My bedroom is my favourite room in our flat. I can be alone in it. I can read or draw. I can listen to my radio or play CDs. I can play games on my computer and send e-mails to my friends.

My second favourite room is the kitchen. I love helping my mother cook our meals. She is a very good cook. She teaches me how to make many different kinds of dishes. She lived in Morocco when she was a girl, so she can cook Moroccan food. It's very delicious. That's all for now. Write back soon and tell me about your home. Please get on the Internet so that we can send e-mails to each other.

All good wishes!

Anna

- 31. What is the main idea of this article?
 - A. Anna tells Kitty something about her family's new flat.
 - B. Kitty lives with her family in America.
 - C. Anna likes her bedroom.
 - D. Anna's mother teaches her how to cook Moroccan food.
- 32. What is the difference between the old flat and the new one?
 - A. The rooms in the new flat are big.
 - B. The rooms in the old flat are small.
 - C. There are more rooms in the new flat.

D. There are more rooms in the old flat.	
33. Why is Anna very pleased with the new flat?	
A. Because she has to share a room.	
B. Because she has a big room.	
C. Because she has a small room.	
D. Because she has her own room.	
34. Which room is Anna's favourite?	
A. The living room.	B. The kitchen.
C. The bedroom.	D. The bathroom.
35. What does Anna do in the kitchen?	
A. She helps her mother cook their meals.	
B. She plays computer games.	
C. She teaches her mother how to cook.	
D. She reads about Moroccan food.	
	С
Do you know Xishuangbanna? It's a very beau	tiful place. It lies in Yunnan. The Dai people live there.
Their homes are wonderful. The houses are very big	and have long legs to hold (支撑) them up. Sometimes
those legs are over two metres tall.	
It can be very hot in Yunnan. But the Dai people	e do not need air conditioners (空调) to keep cool. Their
houses usually have two floors. One half of the second	d floor is the living room. The living room has a balcony.
The other half of the second floor is their bedroom.	There is a long corridor (走廊) between the living room
and the bedroom.	
You must always take off your shoes before yo	ou go into a Dai family's house. They like to keep their
houses clean. The bed is made of bamboo. The famil	y's tables, chairs and cupboards are all made of bamboo
too. It often rains in Yunnan. Pigs and chickens live o	n the first floor, because it is a good place to stay $\underline{\mathbf{dry}}$.
36. Where do the Dai people live?	
A. In big flats.	B. In small flats.
C. In big houses.	D. In small houses.
37. The writer doesn't tell us	
A. how many floors the Dai people's house has	

B. the things in the Dai people's house	
C. the rooms in the Dai people's house	
D. why it's cool in the Dai people's house	
38.You may find the things except (除了) i	in a Dai family's house.
A. an air conditioner	B. a bamboo bed
C. a bamboo cupboard	D. bamboo chairs and tables
39. The underlined word "dry" in the paragraph may	mean in Chinese.
A. 潮湿的 B. 干燥的	C. 醒着的 D. 安全的
40. Which of the following is NOT true?	
A. Xishuangbanna is a beautiful place.	
B. The Dai family's houses are usually very clean	L.
C. It's easy for the Dai people to get bamboo.	
D. The Dai people's houses are two metres tall.	
第Ⅱ卷(主	·观题 共 45 分)
V.词汇运用(10)	
(一)根据句意及所给的汉语提示填写单词。	
41. Washington is the(首都) of the USA.	
42.Our school has two(千) students and for	ur(百) teachers.
43.Our flat has two(阳台).	
44.In my new flat there are two(浴室) and	one big kitchen. I like it very much.
45.This room is my(自己的). I can do wha	t I want to do in it.
(二)用括号内所给词的适当形式填空。	
46.Kate lives on the(nine) floor of that tall	building.
47. The teacher asks those boys(not make) s	so much noise.
48. We should spend an hour(plan) the trip v	well.
49. Thank you for (invite) me to your party.	1
50. Our school is best place(study) and have	e fun.
Ⅵ.英汉互译(10)	
51.这个镇的房子和我们镇的不一样。	
The houses in this town	the ones in our town.

VI.任务型阅读(10)

Jack Ma, the chairman(主席) of Alibaba Group, was born on September 10, 1964 in Hangzhou, Zhejiang, China. He is one of the Asia's richest businessmen(商人). He is many people's hero.

Jack Ma is small and thin, but he looks smart. He often smiles to people around, he is kind and friendly, so he has many friends. He studies English well and is good at it. He gets up early in the morning, he likes playing Taiji and jogging best. When Jack Ma is free, he enjoys reading too, he spends more than one hour reading books every day.

He is the founder(创办者) of the world's biggest online shopping mall—Taobao. Taobao means "looking for treasure" in Chinese. People can find almost everything they need on Taobao, from fashionable clothes to cartoon books, from small candy to big cars. People don't have to spend a lot of time going from one shop to another to choose things they like. All you need is just a mobile phone or a computer. The goods(商品) are usually not expensive. It's very safe and easy to shop, so shopping on Taobao is popular among both young and old people. Jack Ma is changing our shopping style.

However, shopping on Taobao also has something bad. First, we can't see or touch the goods we will buy, we can't try on. Sometimes, the real goods may not be the same as we think. Second, we may often wait for a long time to get our goods, we can't use or have them at once.

Luckily, Jack Ma is dreaming to make shopping on Taobao safer and faster for the whole world.

A small man has a big dream: Jack Ma and Taobao	
His looks and personalities	He is short and thin, but he looks smart.
	He is kind and (56)
His hobbies	Playing Taiji and jogging are his (57)
	He spends (58) one hour reading books every day.

Shopping on Taobao	Something (59)	You can buy almost anything you need. It is safe and easy.	
		People don't spend (60) time shooping in the shops.	
		The goods are usually (61) on Taobao.	
		Shopping on Taobao is (62) among different people.	
	Something bad	We can't see or touch, so sometimes the goods may be (63)	
		from we think.	
		It may (64) us a long time to get our goods.	
Dream	Jack Ma is trying to (65) shopping on Taobao safer and faster.		
证.书面表达(15)			
每个人都有自己的梦想家园,你的梦想之家是什么样的呢?请你根据以下问题设计一下自己的			
"dream home"。不少于 70 词。			
1. What is your dream home like?			
2. How many rooms are there in your dream home and what are they?			
3. What things are in them?			
4.Is there any other information about your dream home?			
My dream home			

参考答案及解析

I.单项选择(15)

1.【答案】C

【解析】本题考查固定搭配。would like to do sth.意为"想要做某事",结合本题语境可知,我的叔叔约翰想要为他的家人买一栋大房子,故答案为 C。

2.【答案】C

【解析】本题考查动词短语辨析。look out of 向……外看;look out 当心;小心;look out at sth.向外看某物;look for 寻找。句意:我的妹妹经常坐在阳台上向外看沙滩。故答案为 C。

3.【答案】C

【解析】本题考查人称代词。she 主格;her 形容词性物主代词;own 自己的。句意:玛丽在新公寓里有她自己的卧室。her+own,故答案为 C。

4.【答案】C

【解析】本题考查固定搭配。chat with sb.意为"和某人聊天"; on the Internet 意为"在网上", 故答案为 C。

5.【答案】B

【解析】本题考查数字英文读法。从右往左看,第一个逗号表示 thousand ,第二个逗号表示 million , 目十位数和百位数之间用 and 连接,故答案为 B。

6. 【答案】D

【解析】本题考查动词短语辨析。have meals 吃饭;have a shower 淋浴;cook meals 做饭;have fun 玩得开心。句意:——海,埃米!你经常在周日去公园吗?——是的。我经常和我的朋友去公园并且我们在那里玩得很开心。故答案为 D。

7.【答案】B

【解析】本题考查动词不定式作后置定语。句意:公园是放风筝的最佳地方。我经常在周末去那儿。 to fly kites 是动词不定式结构,在句中作后置定语,修饰 place。故答案为 B。

8.【答案】C

【解析】本题考查固定搭配。ask sb. to do sth.意为"叫某人做某事",故答案为 C。

9.【答案】A

【解析】本题考查"sth.+be+数词+表单位的词+形容词(长、宽、高、深等)"表示"某物……长/宽/高/深等"。结合本题语境可知答案为 A。

10.【答案】A

【解析】本题考查固定搭配。the first to do sth.意为"第一个做某事"; get to+地点, 意为"到达某地", 故

答案为A。

11.【答案】A

【解析】本题考查 thousand 的用法。thousands of 意为"成千上万的";基数词+thousand+名词复数。结合本题语境"每年春天我们在家乡种植成千上万的树"可知答案为 A。

12. 【答案】B

【解析】本题考查固定搭配。have the time to do sth.意为"有时间做某事"; at lunchtime 意为"在午餐时间"; have a great time doing sth.意为"玩得开心"。结合本题语境可知答案为 B。

13. 【答案】C

【解析】本题考查复合形容词辨析。句意: 25 岁的中国滑冰运动员武大靖在短道速滑世界杯上创造了新的世界纪录。当有连字符时数词后的名词用单数形式,如无连字符时应用复数形式。故答案为 C。

14.【答案】A

【解析】本题考查国名辨析。London 伦敦;Paris 法国;Tokyo 东京;Moscow 莫斯科。句意:有个叫作大本钟的钟塔在伦敦。故答案为 A。

15.【答案】D

【解析】本题考查情景交际。句意:——今年。我相信我能学好英语。——祝你好运。故答案为 D。

Ⅱ.完形填空(10分)

16. 【答案】A

【解析】本题考查动词时态。该句的主语是 Mike and his family 为复数形式,且全文的时态为一般现在时,故此处用 live,故答案为 A。

17.【答案】A

【解析】本题考查动词时态。there be 后面的主语是 big trees,是复数形式,故此处用 are,故答案为 A。

18. 【答案】D

【解析】本题考查固定搭配。in front of 意为"在……前面",故答案为 D。

19.【答案】D

【解析】本题考查连词辨析。but 但是;or 或者;and 和;又。句意:一些是白色的;一些是蓝色的; 故答案为 D。

20.【答案】C

【解析】本题考查形容词性物主代词。空格后为名词,故要用形容词性物主代词,故答案为 C。

21. 【答案】B

【解析】本题考查固定搭配。both…and 意为"与……两者都……",故答案为 B。

22.【答案】B

【解析】本题考查固定搭配。"by+交通工具"表示乘坐某种交通工具,故答案为 B。

23. 【答案】A

【解析】本题考查固定搭配。help sb. (to) do sth. 意为"帮助某人做某事",故答案为 A。

24.【答案】A

【解析】本题考查介词固定搭配。一年四季前要用介词 in, 故答案为 A。

25.【答案】D

【解析】本题考查介词。with"和……一起", 故答案为 D。

Ⅲ.阅读理解(30)

26. 【答案】B

【解析】细节理解题。由第二段第二句话"Six months ago, he started learning how to grow flowers."可知, 六个月前(即半年)前,他开始学习怎样种花。故答案为 B。

27.【答案】A

【解析】细节理解题。由第二段倒数第二句"Now he can't wait to go to school and he is happy every day." 可知,现在 Angus 现在喜欢上学了,故答案为 A。

28. 【答案】C

【解析】推理判断题。由短文第三段内容可知,古埃及人就用这种方式来治疗士兵的一些问题,说明 这种方式用来处理健康问题有很长时间了,故答案为 A。

29.【答案】D

【解析】词义猜测题。由第三段第二句"In the past, soldiers in Egypt treated their mental problems after war by working in the garden."可知,在过去,埃及的军人在战后通过在园子里劳动的方式得以治疗 mental 的问题。在残酷的战争中,士兵们会有一些心理、精神上的问题留下来,故答案为 D。

30.【答案】C

【解析】主旨大意题。短文最后一段讲述的是在园子里劳动可以使孩子们有和别人协作劳动的机会,可以学会怎样照顾植物,可以增加自信等。这些都是在园子里劳动的好处。故答案为 C。

31. 【答案】A

【解析】主旨大意题。根据短文的内容可知是安娜告诉凯蒂关于她家的新公寓的情况,故答案为 A。

32.【答案】C

【解析】细节理解题。根据"There are more rooms here than in our old flat."可知,新公寓有更多的房间,故答案为 C。

33.【答案】D

【解析】细节理解题。根据"This is good because now I have my own room."可知,是因为安娜有了自己的房间了,故答案为 D。

34.【答案】C

【解析】细节理解题。根据"My bedroom is my favourite room in our flat."可知,安娜最喜欢的是自己的 卧室,故答案为 C。

35.【答案】A

【解析】细节理解题。根据"I love helping my mother cook our meals."可知,安娜在厨房帮助她妈妈做饭,故答案为A。

36. 【答案】C

【解析】细节理解题。根据第一段的倒数第二句"The houses are very big"可知,他们住在很大的房子里,故答案为 C。

37.【答案】D

【解析】推理判断题。根据短文中的句子"Their houses usually have two floors.""One half of the second floor is the living room. The living room has a balcony. The other half of the second floor is their bedroom.""The bed is made of bamboo. The family's tables, chairs and cupboards are all made of bamboo too."可知,只有 D 选项"为什么在傣族人民的房子里很冷"没有提及,故答案为 D。

38.【答案】A

【解析】推理判断题。根据短文中的句子"But the Dai people do not need air conditioners (空调) to keep cool."可知,在傣族人的房间里是看不到空调的,故答案为 A。

39.【答案】B

【解析】词义猜测题。根据短文中的句子"It often rains in Yunnan. Pigs and chickens live on the first floor" 可知,云南经常下雨,猪和鸡住在一楼,因为这是一个很好的保持干燥的地方。结合语境理解,猪和鸡住在一楼,而这里又经常下雨,原因是这个地方干燥。故答案为 B。

40.【答案】D

【解析】推理判断题。根据短文中的句子"The houses are very big and have long legs to hold (支撑) them up. Sometimes those legs are over two metres tall."可知,是支撑房子的腿有两米,而不是房子。故答案为 D。

第Ⅱ卷(主观题 共45分)

V.词汇运用(10)

41.【答案】capital

- 42. 【答案】thousand; hundred
- 43.【答案】balconies
- 44.【答案】bathrooms
- 45.【答案】own
- 46.【答案】ninth
- 47. 【答案】 not to make
- 48.【答案】planning
- 49.【答案】inviting
- 50.【答案】to study

VI.英汉互译(10)

- 51. 【答案】are different from
- 52. 【答案】the capital of Paris
- 53.【答案】look out of
- 54. 【答案】to share; with
- 55.【答案】more than enough

VII.任务型阅读(10)

56.【答案】friendly

【解析】根据文章第三段第三句话"He often smiles to people around, he is kind and friendly"可知,此处用friendly。

57.【答案】favorites

【解析】根据第三段第四句"he likes playing Taiji and jogging best"可知,他最喜欢打太极和慢跑,like best=favourite,此处的 favourite 为名词,故用复数形式。

58.【答案】over

【解析】根据第二段最后一句"he spends more than one hour reading books every day"可知,此处填 over,与 more than 同义。

59. 【答案】good

【解析】与下行的"something bad"形成对比,讲的是网上购物的好处,故用 good。

60. 【答案】 much

【解析】根据文章第三段第四句话"People don't have to spend a lot of time going from one shop"可知,此处填 much,修饰不可数名词 time,且与 a lot of 同义。

61.【答案】cheap

【解析】由第三段第六句话"The goods(商品) are usually not expensive."可知,此处填 cheap。

62.【答案】popular

【解析】由文章第三段倒数第二句话"so shopping on Taobao is popular among both young and old people"可知,此处填 popular。

63. 【答案】 different

【解析】由文章第四段第三句话"the real goods may not be the same as we think"可知,此处填 different。

64. 【答案】take

【解析】由文章第四段最后一句话"Second, we may often wait for a long time to get our goods"可知,此处值 take。

65. 【答案】 make

【解析】由文章最后一段"Luckily, Jack Ma is dreaming to make shopping on Taobao safer and faster for the whole world."可知,此处填 make。

VIII. 书面表达(15)

【参考范文】

My dream home

My dream home is a house with two floors. There are seven rooms in it.

On the ground floor, you can see a sofa in the sitting room. Beside the sitting room is the kitchen. There's a large fridge and a cupboard in it. There is a large dinner table in the dining room. On the first floor, there is a study and three bedrooms. There is a large bookcase in the study. I have my own bedroom and it has a bathroom in it. In front of my house, there is a nice garden with many flowers which are very beautiful.